
First Unitarian Universalist Society of Marietta

Green Sanctuary Committee Meeting 

12:30 p.m., Sunday, August 16, 2020

Zoom platform
In attendance:  George Banziger, Patty Troisi, Mike Bailey, Adeline Bailey,Vic Elam, Rebecca Phillips, Chris Jacobs, Kelcey Jacobs, Jim Grecni, Debra Miller, and Dawn Hewitt, co-chair.
Dawn called the meeting to order at 12:35 p.m.
Minutes of the July meeting were approved.
Deep Rock Disposal Planned Barge Offloading Dock Application to USACE The virtual public meeting scheduled by the US Army Corps of Engineers for August 7th (5:00 - 6:30 p.m.) was conducted by the USACE on the WebEx platform, which required use of both a computer or device to connect to the internet AND a phone to make audio connection. Many people who wished to participate had problems getting on, being recognized to speak, or receiving the information presented by the Corps. Additionally, the start time was changed late in the game and there was little prior acknowledgement that RSVPs or questions submitted had been received. Of the many people who planned to participate, only 14 people were able to submit their comments.   Among those who didn't get to speak was George Banziger, who had composed a number of questions that GSC members submitted.  The deadline for submitting follow-up questions and comments to the USACE is Monday, August 17, 2020. George has proposed a list of questions and comments that he will share with others who may wish to give follow-up. He suggests we try to get the Corps to schedule another public meeting because so many had "technical difficulties" with this one. Jim Grecni mentioned getting the Ohio Environmental Council involved. George said the Buckeye Environmental Network and Concerned Ohio River Residents have recommended several actions: a separate independent meeting; voicing complaints about technical difficulties and resolving that issue by using a different online platform; arranging a caravan to the Huntington office; and writing letters to the editor for local/regional papers. He also received an aerial photo of injection wells located in Washington County and information of the capacity of the wells. He also said he had contacted Marietta Times reporter Janelle Patterson about the issue but had not seen anything in the Times. Dawn remarked that she had seen an article written by Patterson in some other publication, where "only 14 participants" were noted, implying little public interest. Dawn also asked for information about the pipeline that Deep Rock plans to use: is it new or existing (old)? And are permits for use of the wells already granted? She remarked that the well close to the river might be of great concern.

On behalf of the group, Dawn thanked George for his continued work on the issue. 

Sustainable Marietta Forum/ DuPont grant: Dawn announced Annie Warmke's recommendation that GSC form a subcommittee to work on new plans for the forum, which will have additional support from the DuPont grant. Annie has already said she volunteers, and she has suggested a new survey as a starting point. Vic agreed to join in; Rebecca and Adeline said they would be available to help, but did not commit to being on the subcommittee. 
Citizens' Climate Lobby  The Marietta  CCL group will meet tomorrow, August 17th, at 6:30 p.m. on Zoom. The proposed agenda includes reports on continuing communication with Rep. Johnson's assistant, Sam Hattrup, and successful sharing of information and efforts to find common ground. Adeline Bailey mentioned that the storage hub proposed for Monroe County is also in Rep. Johnson's district, and that he supports its development. Rebecca Phillips also shared information about potential dangers the storage hub poses to the Ohio River. Jim said we also should be alert to the First Energy/Larry Householder scandal. Rebecca noted that her letter about First Energy as it related to renewal of Marietta's electrical aggregation contract had recently been published in the Times.
 
MOVCA's Shoe Strike  for Climate Justice in coordination with FridaysForFuture was held July 25th from 10:00 - 3:00 p.m. at Parkersburg City Park.  Donations of shoes were appreciated, and more are welcome because the group plans to do other strikes in coming months. The August strike has been moved to Williamstown, at Fenton Park, from 9:00 a.m. until 2:00 p.m. The Marietta strike will be held on September 25th, probably in East Muskingum Park. A collection box for shoe donations will be in the FUUSM courtyard area, near the basement door to the RE building.

Adeline also mentioned that MOVCA is promoting a free webinar series presented by Fair Shake Environmental Legal Services August 24-28. She will send registration info to the GSC email list.
Other Items GSC's project of cleaning the East Muskingum Park section of the River Trail continues and volunteers should check the schedule for their assignments. Jim noted that the sweet gum balls are dropping. Chris Jacobs said he would check on the involvement of Marietta College's ATO chapter members, who share responsibility for cleaning the trail section with GSC. (Asides: Mike Bailey forwarded a link to info on the benefits of sweet gum balls; and Debra Miller said when painted red, they look like the coronavirus.)    
The meeting was adjourned at 1:19 p.m.
Next meeting: September 20,  2020, (probably on Zoom; time to be announced)

Respectfully submitted,

Adeline Bailey

Scribe

Adeline Bailey, scribe

